MINUTES OF YSBYTY YSTWYTH COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 25TH JANUARY 2021. 
The meeting was held remotely due to Covid-19 restrictions.
Present; Cllr’s Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Clare Rooke, Matthew Sims, Christian Pateman, Alan Wilkinson and Ifan Jones Evans.
Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed to be a true record, proposed by Cllr Clare Rooke, and seconded by Cllr Sheena D0uller.
Mr Matthew Sims was welcomed on to the community council. There is still a vacant seat on the community council, a few names were mentioned as candidates for the seat, and the chair offered to contact these in order of preference as agreed.
Financial Report: The clerk informed councillors that there is £3685.01 in the current account and £2479.41 in the Reserve Account.
Precept: it was agreed to keep the precept the same for 2-21-22, the amount being £3000.00
Audit Report: The Annual Audit has been approved by the External Auditor, Grant Thornton, copies of the report have been sent to the councillors prior to the meeting. Issues raised in the report were discussed and will be rectified for the next audit. The clerk informed the councillors that in future external audits will be on a three-year cycle, there will be a basic audit on two of these years and a full audit in the third year. Ysbyty Ystwyth will be having their full audit in year one, 2021-22.
New Bench: prices were received for a new bench to replace the one in Pontrhydygroes. The price for a galvanized bench was £980.00 and one made from recycled material was £462.00. it was agreed to purchase a recycled bench. The clerk will arrange this.
Hafod Lower Lodge: there was nothing new to report from NRW on the access issues at Hafod Lower Lodge.
Correspondence: Donation requests were received from the following, Air Ambulance and Eisteddfod yr Urdd. Donations will be discussed at the next meeting. Cllr Gwyneth Davies asked the clerk to send a list of all donation requests for the next meeting.
HM Land Registry have asked for a survey to be completed to register public sector body land. There is nothing in this ward that needs to be registered. The clerk will fill out the online form.
A request was received from Hywel Dda Health Board to attend one of our virtual meetings. The clerk will forward his contact details on to Hywel Dda.
A.O.B.
Cllr Alan Wilkinson has received a request for the siting of a grit bin between Huanfa and the junction with the B4343. The clerk will forward this request to Ceredigion C.C.
Cllr Wilkinson also mentioned the condition of the road on the Hairpin by Penrodyn. This will again be forwarded to Ceredigion C.C.
A complaint was received about the water coming on to the B4343 from Wesley Terrace, Pontrhydygroes. Works have been going on at Wesley Terrace and it seems that an underground spring has been disturbed. When there is rainfall the water runs on to the B4343 and down the road towards the bridge. This is causing a hazard especially during winter months. This complaint will be sent to Ceredigion C.C.
 
 

